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May 29, 2013 
 
Members of the Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee 
Health Evidence Review Commission 
Oregon Health Authority 
General Services Building 
1225 Ferry Street SE, First Floor 
Salem, OR 97301 
 
 
Re:  Oregon Health Authority Therapies with High Cost and Marginal Benefit (HCMB) Policy 
 
 
Dear Members, 
 
The  National  Patient  Advocate  Foundation  (NPAF)  thanks  you  for  the  opportunity  to  provide 
feedback  on  the  HCMB  Policy  put  forth  by  the  Oregon  Health  Authority  Pharmacy  and 
Therapeutics  Committee  (P&T)  in  collaboration  with  the  Health  Evidence  Review  Committee 
(HERC).    In  2012,  Patient Advocate  Foundation,  our  companion  organization, was  contacted  by 
79,574  patients  in  Oregon,  of  whom  1,730  presented  were  cases  so  complex  that  they  were 
referred  to  our  professional  case managers  for  direct  assistance.    NPAF  appreciates  the  fiscal 
challenges faced by the Oregon Health Authority  in administering the Oregon Health Plan (OHP).  
However, as the voice for patients seeking care after a diagnosis of a chronic, debilitating or  life‐
threatening  illness, NPAF  is concerned about  the overreaching guidelines being used by  the P&T 
Committee  to  restrict  access  to  prescription medications  due  to  their  “high  cost”  or  “marginal 
benefit.” The policy removes important health care decisions from the hands of patients and their 
treating  physicians, who  are  in  the  best  position  to make  such  decisions.  NPAF  offers  several 
suggestions for evaluating treatment that would encourage transparency and facilitate a science‐
based and patient‐centric approach for patients in Oregon being served by the OHP. 
 
First,  NPAF  recommends  that  the  P&T  Committee  include  on  its  subcommittee  at  least  one 
member of  the patient advocate community  to  represent patients  in Oregon who are served by 
the OHP.   As presently  constituted,  the  subcommittee  is not equipped  to make determinations 
that take into account the needs of patients as determined by their treating physicians, and is not 
taking  into account  the views of  this very  important  constituency as part of  its decision‐making 
process.   
 
Additionally, NPAF recommends that the P&T Committee take advantage of its authority to 
appoint up to five additional members to the subcommittee, and include members from the state 
medical association and state nursing association.  Input from a diverse group of state health care 
stakeholders would ensure that the decisions made by the subcommittee are based on science and 
the prevailing views of the medical community. 
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NPAF  further  recommends  that  the  subcommittee members  be  appointed  by  the Governor’s  office,  in 
coordination with  the  state  legislature.    The  subcommittee  is  responsible  for health  care decisions  that 
impact  the  lives of Oregonians, often  in  life‐altering ways,  so  such decisions  should be made by officials 
who can be held accountable at the ballot box, to ensure that they are acting in a manner that reflects the 
will of the residents of Oregon, including those served by the OHP. 
 
While  we  understand  the  fiscal  challenges  faced  by  a  publicly  funded  program  such  as  the  OHP,  it  is 
incumbent upon those responsible for providing health care to patients served by the program to do so in a 
manner  that  allows  them  to  receive  the  appropriate  treatments  given  their health  care needs.   A policy 
through which determinations of coverage are made based on overall survival rates is not sufficient to take 
into account the needs of an individual patient who, despite statistics, may have been deemed by his or her 
physician  to  be  comparatively well  positioned  to  respond  favorably  to  a  particular  treatment.    NPAF  is 
concerned that the current policy sets forth arbitrary coverage limitations and fails to account for the unique 
needs of each patient. Consequently, we advocate that the OHP respect decisions made between a patient 
and provider as to proper treatment, not only to extend life, but to improve its quality. 
 
In NPAF’s  perspective  the  subcommittee’s  actions  inappropriately  remove  clinical  judgment  in  regard  to 
appropriate  treatments  from  the hands of  the patient and health care provider. We  respectfully urge  the 
OHP to accept the consideration of context in coverage determinations and leave such decisions to those in 
the position to know what fits the patient’s circumstance best.  
 
 

***** 

 
Thank you  for  the opportunity  to provide  feedback on  the HCMB Policy put  forth by  the Oregon Health 
Authority. We would be happy  to discuss our  comments with  you  if  you have  any questions  about our 
recommendations.  
 
With Appreciation, 
 

 
Nancy Davenport‐Ennis 
Chief Executive Officer and President  
 
About NPAF 
Our mission  is  to be  the voice  for patients who have  sought  care after a diagnosis of a  chronic, debilitating or  life‐threatening 
illness.  NPAF has a seventeen year history serving as this trusted voice.  NPAF is also the coordinator of the Regulatory Education 
and  Action  for  Patients  (REAP)  Coalition.    The  advocacy  activities  of NPAF  are  informed  and  influenced  by  the  experience  of 
patients who receive direct, sustained case management services from our companion organization, Patient Advocate Foundation 
(PAF).   
 
Our comments are  informed by the collective experiences of patients who have contacted PAF for assistance  in accessing quality 
care.  These experiences have been quantified in the PAF’s Patient Data Analysis Report (PDAR) which illustrates the data collected 
across 260 variables by PAF  senior  cases managers.    In 2011, PAF  resolved 103,112 patient  cases and  received more  than  four 
million additional inquires from patients nationally.  Many of these patients are Medicare beneficiaries.  
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Dear Members of the Oregon Health Authority’s Drug Use Review/Pharmacy and 

Therapeutics Committee: 

 

On behalf of Oregon’s 749 bioscience establishments and 13 life science research 

institutions, we are voicing our concern regarding the emerging “High Cost and Marginal 

Benefit” policy that will be discussed at your May 30 committee meeting. 

 

Such new guidelines create grave concern regarding access to medicines among patient 

groups, biotechnology innovator companies and research institutions. 

 

It is widely proven that access to the right medicine at the right time lowers overall 

costs, including out-of-pocket costs for patients as well as the reduction of unnecessary 

medical services and hospital utilization.  In fact, Oregon Bioscience believes existing 

market driven mechanisms are working work well to bring costs down for patients and 

for programs, such as Medicare.  

 

For example, in the first several years since its implementation, the costs and savings 

provided by Medicare Part D prescription drug benefit have already lowered program 

premiums more than projected. The average monthly beneficiary premium for Part D 

coverage is about $30 in 2013, virtually unchanged from 2012 and less than half of the 

$61 forecast originally. It is understood that these consistently low premiums make 

medications more affordable to Medicare beneficiaries.  CMS officials reported that in 

2011, more than 99 percent of Part D enrollees had access to a plan with a premium 

that is the same or lower than their 2010 premium. 

 

Lower premiums mean lower out-of-pocket costs for patients. 

 

Interestingly, a 2011 study published in the Journal of the American Medical Association  

found that implementation of the Medicare prescription drug program was followed by 

a $1,200 per year decrease in non-drug medical spending among those who previously 

had limited drug coverage. This reduction in non-drug spending achieved approximately 

$13.4 billion in overall savings during the first full year of Part D. Another study by 

Harvard researchers shows that introduction of Medicare Part D significantly reduced 

the probability of hospitalization for 8 conditions, leading to 4 percent fewer hospital 

admissions, or an estimated 77,000 fewer annual admissions nationally. 

 

Additionally, Oregon Bio has worked for the past four years to bring concerns forward 

regarding P&T committee deliberations as well as determinations made by the Health 

Evidence Review Commission. 

 

-continued - 
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Oregon Bio and its members are concerned that the agenda delineating Thursday’s 

discussion about the “High Cost and Marginal Benefit” policy shows the topic is to be 

presented among a number of policy and university members but nowhere is there 

inclusion of the expert opinions and analysis by those affected by such a policy, namely, 

patients. The consideration and implementation of such a policy must include testimony 

and research about the clear impact on those who are likely to be most affected. 

 

We believe a proper health policy review must not only incorporate broad inclusion and 

genuine participation of industry, policy, provider and patient expertise but also: 

1. Invites, considers and implements input for public and private stakeholders, 

2. Considers the broadest and most current medical evidence,  

3. Focuses on improving better patient outcomes, and  

4. Creates committee membership positions from a cross section of public health, 

industry, medical practice and academia that are independent and free of 

conflict-of-interest concerns. 

 

Oregon Bio also cares about innovation and access from the perspective of the efforts 

we’re making to expand Oregon’s innovation economy.  We, and our members, work 

hard to invest, build and recruit companies to Oregon. And, those firms that are here 

provide jobs to 36,000 Oregonians who either work in the life science and 

biotechnology fields or have a job created by a bio job in Oregon.  

 

Limiting access to medicines could have a chilling effect on the marketability of new 

innovative medicines and devices. We look forward the P&T committee’s feedback on 

these important issues prior the implementation of the “High Cost and Marginal 

Benefit” policy. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Dennis McNannay, Executive Director 

Oregon Bioscience Association 
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The Biotechnology Industry Organization (BIO) is the world’s largest biotechnology trade 

association.  BIO represents more than 1,100 biotechnology companies, academic 

institutions, state biotechnology centers, and related organizations across the United States 

and 31 other nations.  BIO members are involved in the research and development of 

healthcare, agricultural, industrial, and environmental biotechnology products.  One of BIO’s 

core missions is to ensure that patients have access to the very best care available. For this 

reason we oppose the proposed “Therapies with High Cost and Marginal Benefit” (HCMB) 

policy proposed by the Oregon Health Evidence Review Commission and the Oregon Health 

Authority Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee.   

As proposed, the HCMB Policy would restrict coverage of therapies deemed by the Oregon 

Pharmacy and Therapeutics Committee to be too expensive with little benefit to the patient.  

A policy decision that we believe would effectively cut physicians out of the care continuum, 

particularly when dealing with complex illnesses and when treating many rare or genetic 

conditions for which only recently has there been effective treatments developed.  And all of 

this, we are to believe, would be accomplished with little input from the specialist physician 

community often tasked with making difficult and even cutting-edge decisions regarding 

patient care. 

Comparative effectiveness information, like some of the underlying policy being debated 

under this proposal, can serve as a valuable tool that can contribute to improving health 

care delivery.  As has been debated extensively at a national level, however, comparative 

effectiveness research should not be used as a means to contain costs.  There are a 

tremendous number of unique benefits provided to patients by therapies that may not be 

accurately reflected in comparing clinical effectiveness, which could create the potential for 

unintended, negative effects on patients, providers and medical innovators. BIO believes 

that decisions regarding a patient’s treatment should be made by the treating physician and 

the patient, not by a government committee.  

Particularly as science evolves into a more personalized therapeutic environment, we see 

more and more that there just is no such thing as an average patient. And we continue to 

see that not all patients respond to treatments in the same way; particularly with respect to 

complex biologic medicines coming to the market targeted at many rare and otherwise 

untreatable conditions. Using cost as a justification for withholding coverage of a therapy 

discriminates against patients who do not respond to cheaper therapies.  Furthermore, 

making determinative decisions on therapies based solely on community-wide or even 

cohort-level data ignores the more personalized nature of innovative biotech medicines.  In 

effect, blanket decisions, like those being proposed under the HCMB policy, virtually 

guarantee that many patients in Oregon will be without an effective treatment for a 

particular ailment due to their own unique genetic predisposition to respond to one therapy 

over another notwithstanding data showing median survival and/or effectiveness 

momentum in a community of patients.   



 

  

 

 

What is more, basing blanket coverage decisions on immediate cost considerations or 

somewhat vague and perhaps even dubious determinations of “marginal benefit” ignores 

any long-term value that may inure from a treatment in question. Ignoring a treatment’s 

potential to put a patient back into the workforce or keep a patient out of an inpatient 

setting or long-term care facility makes little sense in the overall consideration of a 

therapy’s perceived effectiveness.  And we know that many of the newest and most 

innovative products coming to market today do just that: help ensure patients can move on 

from the perils of an illness and reenter life as a productive member of society rather than a 

burden.   

Finally, it is vitally important to consider the message a policy like the HCMB sends to both 

the scientific and the investment communities that are so heavily intertwined in today’s 

market.  In effect, these policies plainly discourage innovation. Instead, what we should be 

doing as a community is embracing policies that encourage innovation, policies that 

encourage the investment community to keep prodding the scientific community to search 

for that next effective treatment or that next disruptive-innovation that will change the way 

we treat a particular disease or care for a community of patients.   

BIO understands that changes need to be made to many state Medicaid programs in order 

to ensure long-term feasibility; however the HCMB proposal will only hurt patients and may 

actually increase healthcare costs in other areas.  Not to mention, we believe it is also likely 

the HCMB policy could be viewed as violating several sections of the Federal Medicaid 

Statute and the Affordable Care Act. For these reasons BIO and its member companies 

oppose the proposed Marginal Benefit High Cost policy. Thank you for your 

consideration of our comments and we are available at any time to discuss ways upon which 

we can work together to solve this issue.  

 

* * * * * 

Additional inquiry can be directed to: 

John A. Murphy, III 

Senior Director, State Affairs, Health Policy 

Biotechnology Industry Organization 

202-962-9514  |  jmurphy@bio.org  

mailto:jmurphy@bio.org
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